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Board of Directors’
Report
2018-19
Martha Perusse, President of the Board

This year, the Board looked at some very signifi-
cant events for CHIP. With CHIP’s 40th anniversa-
ry upon us, it was a time to examine our roots and 
to determine the best of CHIP and the changes 
that could be beneficial. The name of the organi-
zation came under review and a new 
forward-thinking name was ratified at a Special 
General Meeting on April 25th, 2019.

The Board focused on the challenges of keeping 
CHIP’s mission and vision relevant. We want to 
ensure that the highly-valued and pertinent 
Speechreading and Outreach programs continue 
to provide essential support to our members and 
the public. Learning to live with a hearing loss is 
at the heart of CHIP. At the same time, we want to 
ensure that future generations learn at a young 
age how to protect their hearing and prevent 
hearing loss. We will continue to find ways to 
extend our services and to expand the funding 
needed to offer them.

As many are aware, fundraising has become a 
larger component of board activities. The Board 
received training on the subject this year. It is not 
a comfortable activity for some – and yet, who 
better to speak about the wonderful programs 
we offer and the need for funding than those who 
are aware of the impact that CHIP can make? It 
has been a challenge to find a balance between 
making our needs known and trying to avoid 
approaching some members on multiple occa-
sions, but there are, for example, many demo-
graphic groups that can be reached through 
social media, allowing us to share stories, experi-
ences and useful tips.

In the coming year, the CHIP board will formalize 
its strategic plan. We have already put much 
thought into this process over the past few years, 
and this year we were privileged to participate in 
sessions with Cathryn Somrani, a master’s 
student in Human Systems Intervention at Con-
cordia University. With a background in psycho-
therapy, facilitation and education, Cathryn 
helped us to better navigate the complex dynam-
ics of being an effective board. It was a very posi-
tive and beneficial experience.
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Executive Director’s
Report
2018-19
Heidy Wager, Excutive Director

2018 was a pivotal year for CHIP. As we prepared 
for our 40th anniversary, we spent considerable 
time looking back at how it all began. In a special 
edition of HEARHEAR Magazine, we presented a 
five-part series of interviews with our founding 
members. A few themes coming out of these 
conversations have sparked some interesting 
thoughts about our future.

As part of the process of building a bridge from 
our past to our future, a common phrase came 
up: “CHIP feels like home.” We dove deeper and 
realized that this is not exclusive to the founding 
members. Whether people had been members 
for 40 or two years, they expressed the same 
feelings. We wanted to know: what does “home” 
actually feel like? Our members replied that it 
meant a safe place where they felt understood 
and supported, describing CHIP as a community, 
and a place to learn and share new things with 
other like-minded individuals. This remarkable 
and extraordinary feeling of belonging is crucial, 
and we feel a huge sense of responsibility to 
ensure this continues for the next 40 years!

One of CHIP’s challenges is meeting the needs of 
some distinct groups within our membership: the 
younger and older adult members. There are also 
members who have been living with their hearing 
loss over a long period as well as those whose 
loss is newly-acquired. How a person adjusts to 
their own loss is a personal journey, and how our 
members want to receive support can be another 
important factor we need to consider.

As we face our future, the needs of our members 
must always be a priority. Some of our more 
traditional members want face-to-face support, 
which could involve attending a workshop, a 
class, or an event, for example. Others would like 
to experience a digital or electronic social 
network, resource, or community. And let’s not 
forget our members who like a little of both. 
Nonetheless, everyone wants to feel a sense of 
belonging, to be a part of a community! If we 
want to maintain this goal, we must be willing to 
adapt to the changing needs of our members.

In 2019-2020, we need to continue examining the 
types of support we offer outside of our regular 
programs. In addition, it is clear that to support 
young adults, we must create a community they 
identify with, most likely a digital social network. 
CHIP’s communication strategy will focus on a 
new YouTube page, online resources, and creat-
ing a community where members, although not 
physically in the building, will feel that they, too, 
belong, and that CHIP feels like home to them as 
well.
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At the same time, another sector of our members 
may have changing needs. As some older mem-
bers age, they may become more vulnerable and 
want different types of programs and services. 
We heard them and investigated: they need 
programs and services closer to their communi-
ties, especially as transportation and mobility 
issues are isolating them more and more. We 
have a great program in development to assist 
with this: CHIP’s Peer Mentoring Program. The 
unfortunate fact is that we have been challenged 
in securing the funding and resources needed to 
launch this program. However, our fundraising 
committee is determined and hopes to secure the 
necessary funding for this program in the near 
future.

As we continued to offer our reputable and exclu-
sive programs, this year saw CHIP launch an inno-
vative Noise-Induced Hearing Loss Prevention 
program unique to the Quebec community. While 
over 1300 children and their parents have 
received information via workshops and materials 
sent home, this program has just begun. Its 
impact is really becoming evident due to a new 

partnership and funding from the Hearing Foun-
dation of Canada and a strengthened partnership 
with the Université de Montréal Audiology 
Department for this specific project. There will be 
much exciting news to share in 2019-2020.

We continue to extend our reach to private com-
panies, hearing health professionals, CIUSSSs and 
Santé Publique to raise awareness about CHIP 
and hearing loss, including noise-induced hearing 
loss – but also, more importantly, to develop and 
strengthen our collaboration within our commu-
nities. This year, we partnered with the Canadian 
Hard of Hearing Association (CHHA) to bring the 
CHHA National Educational Conference and 
Trade Show to Montreal for the first time. What a 
memorable way to kick off our 40th anniversary 
celebrations! We see ourselves as a bridge 
between our members and the community and 
resources available to them. CHIP members will 
have the opportunity to be a part of a national 
community of like-minded people and to learn, 
share and grow together. These experiences can 
have a lasting impact on our membership.
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I would like to sincerely thank the members of our Board of Directors, who have been working 
tirelessly over the past four years, transitioning from an operational board to a visionary one. 
As we close 2018, they have really stepped up and led by example, giving back to the organi-
zation in so many ways with their resources, time and expertise. As with many non-profits, 
staff turnover can be a challenge, but this year, CHIP’s exceptional team of staff members, 
both full-time and contractual, have outdone themselves. Words cannot express my gratitude 
and appreciation. Most of all, we want to thank our volunteers. We could not have had such an 

amazing year without you.

Merci and cheers to an outstanding 2018. We are looking forward to celebrating 40 years in 
2019. These are, indeed, exciting times!



Who Are We?
Board of Directors
Martha Perusse, President
Dale Bonnycastle, Vice-President
Sandy Goldstein, Secretary
Linda Quashie, Treasurer
Heidy Wager, Executive Director
Peter Allan, Director
Priscila H. Bogusiak, Director
Rafeef Dajani, Director
Yog Sachdeva, Director
Marie-Josée Saucier, Director
Katrina Tarondo, Director

Operational Staff
Heidy Wager, Executive Director
Amanda Dunbar, Office & Communications Manager
Tahsin Shakif Mohammad, Graphic Designer
Abby Stonehouse, Program Coordinator

Instructors & Animators
Eva Basch
Debra Fisher
Mona Ghassemi
Jill Johnson
Patricia Tomaszewski

Summer Staff (Canada Summer Jobs) 
Ciarra Callender
Samuel Laurin
Ashley Mayoff
Matthew Palynchuk

Lifetime & Honorary Members
Lou & Ruth Brock, Doreen & Barney Cons, Alvin Goldman & Dorothy Pocock, Robert Johnstone, Richard 

Lubelsky, Jack Schiess, Richard Smith, David & Pamela Tait, José Renée Trudeau, Reginald Weiswall

Volunteers & Stagiaires  (not already named)
Maureen Antoniuk, Deborah Arsenault, Étienne Bacave, Nicolas Barbeau, Daniel Basch-Tetreault, Tyrone 
Cavalcante, Nina Chen, Carol Chopra, Param Chopra, Eileen Connor, Romain Copier, Maria Fernandez, 
Stéphanie Gagné, Sharon Gaughan, Ahmet Genel, Erica Gregor, Rifaa Haque, Erica Jaarsma, Pengda Jin, 
Robert Johnstone, Yeseul Jun, Jeong Mi Kim, Tanya MacDonald, Enid Manricks, Victoria Mauban, Malik 
Morris, Justin Murgai, Adrian Novac, Robert Palladini, Bernie Perusse, Nick Perusse, Tirza Petersen, Cindy 
Potechin, Lee Reid, Joan Romain, Roberta Sabourin, Alisanne Soly, Cathryn Somrani, Aidan Starrchuk, 

Dumitru Stoica, Cindy Stonehouse, Kelsey Stonehouse, Marcel Tetrault, David Tait, Barbara
Tomaszewski, Rebecca Wang, Virginia Walsh, Melika Ziaei
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Communication
CHIP is literally about communication – after all, 
as a social species, isn’t that the main thing most 
of us use our hearing for? Finding the best ways 
to reach past, present, and future members is 
therefore a priority. We depend on interactions 
with our members to learn about what needs 
exist, to reach out for fundraising, and to serve 
our community. HEARHEAR Magazine, formerly 
The Communicaider, is CHIP’s longest-running 
means of communication, and we still send out 
about 700 copies via Canada Post twice a year. 
Most of our day-to-day updates, however, are 
now disseminated via e-mail.

This year, CHIP sent out e-mail blasts to all mem-
bers and subscribers, twice a month on average, 
with each e-mail reaching an average of 369 
people. Nationbuilder, our CRM system, allows us 
to gather information about how people respond 
to our messages – so we know, for example, that 
the average rate of recipients opening our e-mails 
was 50% (compared to an average below 30% for 
most nonprofits). Information about the upcom-
ing Canadian Hard of Hearing Association 
(CHHA) Educational Conference and Trade Show, 
HEARHEAR Magazine and the AGM was particu-
larly popular, with up to 30% of recipients follow-
ing the embedded links after opening to learn 
more. Going forward, we will also be able to track 
information about visitors to our website, as the 
site is now followed by Google Analytics. We are 
also in the process of applying for Google Ad 
Grants, which may allow us up to $329/day in free 
online advertising to more effectively reach our 
target audience.

CHIP also uses Facebook and Instagram to reach 
a broad audience. We currently have almost 250 
followers on Instagram, a similar number on our 
organizational Facebook page (up 49% from last 
year), and almost 500 “friends” on our profile. 
Our widest-reaching post was on Remembrance 
Day, when our message offering free member-
ships to veterans reached more than 1500 people. 
According to the Hearing Health Foundation, 
three in five returning military service members 
experience hearing loss, so this is a group where 
CHIP could have a significant impact. 
Young-Adult Board Member Katrina Tarondo’s 
“Humans of CHIP” post came in a close second on 
Facebook, with a reach of 1300. The Humans of 
CHIP series is aimed at young adults, and this 
targeted effort will help us grow our digital CHIP 
community. We can see the results in action: two 
other Humans of CHIP posts reached over 240 
people each on Instagram, with 60% of those 
being people who had not previously followed 
CHIP.

CHIP staff and volunteers also placed hundreds 
of phone calls to check up on members, thank 
donors or make sure important information was 
received. We are always looking for the balance 
between reaching many people and ensuring the 
interactions we do have are meaningful to every-
body involved. We seem to be on the right track: 
this year, our e-mail blasts sparked over 100 
individual conversations, as people replied to give 
us feedback or just say hello, which shows these 
efforts do reduce social isolation. CHIP’s mem-
bers are an amazing group of people, and we look 
forward to many more conversations in the year 
to come.

CHIP collaborated with students from the Concordia 
Management Consulting Club to identify the social media 

strategies that can help us reach the most people.

Average Reach of Facebook Posts by Type

330 229 189
Photo Video Link

Followers

Facebook 2017

179
Facebook 2018

267
Instagram 2018

243




